

**HCC (ZOOM) Committee Meeting Minutes**  
**Thursday 11th March 2021**

<b>Present:</b> Alison Hughes, Tracey Coldwell, Peter Root, David Amies, Nicky Murphy, Emily Murphy, Catherine Turan, Martin Turner, Martyn Hambleton, Carol Macklin, Ruby Yates, Jan Yates	
<b>Apologies:</b> Chris Taylor, Jane Travis	
<b>Area of Discussion:</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>Safeguarding:</b> Nothing to report.	
<p><b>Matters arising from previous meeting:</b></p> <p><b>Website update</b> -home page photo in place, other photos on in gallery. Any further photos to be sent to Nicky. An area is required on the website for publication of committee meeting minutes (minus any private information). Agreed clubhouse page under the committee details would be suitable. Details of committee members has been updated but chair to be known as chairperson, and club kit officer to be named as Natalie Shackleton. Press officer / media post still vacant.</p> <p><b>Club kit Update</b> -No information as neither Natalie or Jane were present. David has been informed that Bespoke have about 6 club caps still available for sale @ £15 each. David to contact Natalie so she can inform members.</p> <p><b>AGM follow up-</b> need to appeal to members for a representative for the <b>press officer / media post</b>. Someone who is conversant and competent with social media &amp; technology. Tracey to email all members and ask for someone to take on this role.</p> <p><b>Purchase of club kit with Chris Taylors fundraising monies-</b> Timberfly ramps have been purchased and are in container at the high school. Chris in discussion with Albion re purchase of bike. Hopes to purchase in next week.</p>	<p>All</p> <p>NM</p> <p>DA NS</p> <p>TC</p> <p>CT</p>
<b>Club runs update:</b> Official BC groups of up to 15 can resume riding from 29 <sup>th</sup> March. (Our club group size is 14). Jane to email members and discuss and agree specific meeting places and times for each group to meet. Add to website and use FB to inform members.	JT
<b>Coaching Update:</b> Plan to restart after Easter-10th April? Saturdays first, Monday evenings later. Coaches will be asked for availability and club will be looking for new coaches too. Ruby is still awaiting her coach training so is still in a volunteer role at present. Coaching qualification courses are resuming in North West area so hopefully Yorkshire area will resume soon. Tracey to contact Holmfirth High School re using facilities again. Possibility of Sunday youth rides at a later date, but not planned yet. Peter reminded the	TC

<p>committee that coaches qualify for fee BC membership and Martin will check with BC which coaches have this.</p>	
<p><b>Treasurers report:</b> Little activity recently. Bespoke have now been paid and some equipment from the funds raised by Chris Taylor has been purchased. Tracey still has some cash in hand, as does David. Just over £13,000 in account. One member paid fees in error so has been refunded.</p>	
<p><b>AOB: Club Membership:</b> Club is down 120 members on last years figures, though some may be added once they have renewed BC membership. We may get more members joining once club rides and coaching resume. Currently around 56 young members. Some enquiries re club runs have been made by email recently - Alison has advised to watch the website for info once regular club runs are up and running and then potential riders can try out club runs. We may need a publicity campaign / promotion drive and this links to the need for a social media officer to get info out in the public domain re activities and events. Further discussion needed at next meeting as to how we can further promote and develop the club.</p> <p><b>Upcoming events:</b> Moose TT to start at end of May (Thursdays). YCF TT has been moved to end of August. Tracey will compose a list of events and dates for next meeting. Peter to enquire with Lee Brown if he will be able to organise the road race- date tbd.</p>	<p>TC</p> <p>PR</p>
<p><b>Date of next meeting:</b> Thursday April 8<sup>th</sup> @ 7.30pm (Zoom)</p>	